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Message from the Senior  

Leadership Team 

I would like to  begin by wishing  all of our pupils,  

parents and staff a very happy New Year. I hope that 

a restful and joyful  Christmas break was had by all, 

even though it was very different to what we  

normally experience.   

Reflecting on last term, I  look back with immense 

pride on all the achievements  of  our  pupils and 

school community.  Our fundraising activities;  

Christmas Giving Tree for the Salvation Army ,  Year 5 

carol singing for our  local care home,  collecting items 

for Christmas hampers to donate to  Action for  

Refugees,  Children’s ward at Lewisham Hospital and 

the Salvation Army, all  highlight the generosity of  

spirit  and how we put our Academy and Gospel values 

into action.  

Our Nativity, performed by our reception pupils and 

KS1 and KS2 carol concerts, the secondary Christmas 

Showcase  and talent show were a delight to watch 

and the staff and children worked really hard to  

present these. If you have not yet had the opportunity 

to view these then please log on to our website for a 

belated Christmas treat.  

This week we all received the  sad news that  schools 

would move to   remote learning for pupils.  Whilst we  

welcome all our children of key workers, we really miss 

not  having all our pupils with us. The children’s  

learning and development is at the forefront of all we 

do, so please support us in ensuring that they fully  

engage with their online learning. We will be  

showcasing the outstanding work completed by pupils 

on twitter and our website.  

We  look forward to seeing you all soon and having our 

community back together again.  

God bless and stay safe 

Ms Chick  - Head of Primary Phase 

Prayer and refection  

 

 

 

 

6 January is the Feast of the Epiphany, when  

Christmastide draws to a close.  

‘Epiphany: this word indicates the manifestation of the 

Lord, who, as Saint Paul tells us in the second reading 

(cf. Eph 3:6), makes himself known to all the nations, 

today represented by the Magi. In this way, we see 

revealed the glory of a God who has come for  

everyone: every nation, language and people is  

welcomed and loved by him. It is symbolized by the 

light, which penetrates and illumines all things.’ 

Pope Francis, Epiphany 2020 

A Prayer: Guiding Star 

Lord, the sight of the guiding star,  

brought hope, courage and joy 

to those who had journeyed to find you.  

When our journey seems long, 

when hope seems far away, 

when our courage is failing 

fill us with faith and trust; 

shine your light on our fears, 

lift our hearts with your joy. 

Help us to recognise you 

in our brothers and sisters 

throughout the world; 

show us how we can work together 

so that we may all come to share in the life 

promised to us by Jesus,  

the Saviour of us all. Amen  

Prayer from CAFOD 



Advent 

Pupils and staff reflected on the season of Advent 

in our weekly assemblies leading up to the end of 

term, led Mrs Guest, Deputy Headteacher and the 

RE Department in the secondary phase and the  

primary team in the primary phase.  Advent is a 

time of preparation and waiting and we called on 

one another to use this period to draw closer to 

God. Even in these challenging times it is easy to fill 

our time with shopping and our plans for cele-

brating friends and family 

 

We asked our community to think about the 

CAFOD campaign “Messages to the Brave”.  CAFOD 

was asking their supporters to send a message of  

support to human rights campaigners around the 

world to show that they have a community of  

people in the UK who are all  

praying and standing with them. 

 

We looked forward to celebrating a liturgy  

together as a whole school community and  

decided that we actually wanted the whole school 

to celebrate with other schools in the Archdiocese 

of Southwark and so on Thursday 17th December at 

11am all of our form groups watched Archbishop 

John Wilson’s Advent Liturgy live via Zoom.  Pupils 

from schools across the Archdiocese of Southwark  

including from Canterbury, Merton,  

Wimbledon, Southwark took part in the readings.  

This included one of our Year 7 pupils Patrick, from 

7.1 who did a beautiful reading based on the Gos-

pel of Luke.  At the end of the celebration pupils 

from all of the schools were able to wish each oth-

er a “Merry Christmas!” live on Zoom.  We look  

forward to seeing each other in  

person soon but very much enjoyed being able to 

share this special celebration with the pupils, 

members of the Diocese of Southwark Education 

Commission and Archbishop John Wilson. 

  
 

Whole Academy News 



St Matthew academy’s drive for  equality 

and diversity. 

 

At St Matthew Academy we are committed to  

ensuring equity and diversity pervades at every 

level of Academy life. We endeavour to embed  

equity and diversity throughout our pupils’  

learning experience, ensuring that our teaching 

and learning resources, content and modes of  

communication celebrates our diverse  

backgrounds and challenges all forms of  

discrimination, including racism. Since June 2020 

the Equality and Diversity team have worked with 

staff and external providers to promote equity and 

diversity. Feedback from staff indicated that in  

order for the Academy to truly promote and drive 

equity and diversity within the Academy, a  

commitment to delivering high quality CPD relating 

to race, race relations, equity and diversity was  

imperative. 

 

Therefore on the 4th January the Academy  

welcomed Hayley Bennett albeit virtually to lead a 

CPD session on race, anti-racism, equity, diversity 

and inclusion. 

 

Hayley is a multi-award-winning Diversity and  

Inclusion Consultant and equality campaigner.  

Hayley has a background in both anti-racism and 

corporate diversity and inclusion and in 2020 she 

set up her own consultancy to support equity and 

diversity within business, sport and education. Her 

passion for inclusion in sport led her to co-found 

Nutmegs, a growing football community for  

women of colour and non-binary people of colour  

and she was recently named one of the most  

influential Black people in football. The use of 

Mentimeter – an interactive presentation tool that 

allows users to engage their audiences in real time. 

Staff made some insightful contributions using the 

which they posted their lived experiences and 

views on various aspects including racism. 

  

Hayley led an inspiring, engaging and informative 

CPD session which will only serve in supporting the 

work of the Equality and Diversity team, up skilling 

and developing the knowledge of the whole staff 

body on themes pertaining to race, ant-racism,  

equity, micro-aggressions, diversity and inclusion 

and supporting the Academy in striving to ensure 

equity and diversity permeates throughout SMA.  

 

Although the session was delivered virtually,  

Hayley’s passion was clear. The somewhat intimate 

virtual session evoked thought provoking mo-

ments, opportunities for reflection and a  

sharing of lived experiences amongst staff. The 

powerful message of fostering and embedding an 

anti-racist and inclusive culture at the Academy 

resonated with all staff.  Staff also welcomed  

A massive thank you to Hayley for delivering an 

enriching CPD session and we look forward to 

working with you in the future. 

Whole Academy News 



In our Reception classes it has been an absolute  

pleasure to watch them grow over the last term 

and fully engage in their learning.  

The immersive curriculum designed by the  

teachers has provided copious opportunities for 

the children to thoroughly enjoy their activities. 

Seeing children running into school and at the end 

of the day being reluctant to go home, tells us how 

much they love being here.  

 

Trips to the forest school for story-telling, science and 

exploring have enriched the learning and the children 

have look forwards to these sessions. Our children have 

produced fantastic pieces of art, writing and maths 

work that is of exceptional quality for children so 

young. I would like to say a huge thank you to all our 

parents for their continued support.  

Dragonfly Class had a fantastic time making  

Christmas crowns as part of our Christmas  

celebrations! The children used lots of maths skills 

by working in pairs to carefully measure their 

heads to make sure their Christmas crowns fitted. 

 

Dragonflies also made some lovely Christmas cards 

for our SMA Christmas card competition and were 

delighted when Jennaya won the competition! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have also been very busy 

reading real life  

stories about inspirational 

people. One of the icons we 

learnt about was Martin  

Luther King.  

 

We have also been busy in 

our maths  

lessons, learning to tell the 

time to the hour and half 

hour! 

Spotlight on EYFS and Key stage 1 



What a fantastic way to end the year 2020! It has been 

another busy fortnight in KS2 as our children have been 

in high spirits enjoying their Christmas festivities.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Year 3 and Year 4 we have been learning about the 

birth of Jesus and what Christmas means for us. We 

learned to reflect from the stories of Mary and Jesus 

and the importance of placing our trust in God and how 

that can be reflected through real life situations. This 

helped us create our advent promises and embrace  

future challenges with an open mind.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Year 4, we have also been reading Chris Van 

Allsburg's classic Christmas story 'The Polar Express', 

children enjoyed writing a diary entry as the main  

character from the story using expanded noun phrases 

and inverted commas to indicate direct speech.  

In our Science lessons, we took our circuit  

investigations a step further by testing different objects 

to see if they could be used as a switch instead for an 

electric circuit. They then applied all of their knowledge 

and created their own unique circuits in a drawing.   

 

Christmas has been a theme incorporated in all aspects 

of our learning at this special time of the year, take a 

look at Year 3 who got very creative in making baubles 

for their very own Christmas trees at home. Our  

children were also treated to a delicious Christmas  

dinner and Christmas presents. Just look at the excite-

ment on their faces! Well done for your hard work and 

determination this year, let's have another wonderful 

year of high spirits!   

 

Spotlight on Key stage two 



Spotlight on Key Stage 4 

Congratulations to the Y11 Drama class who completed their monologues on the 15th December. They worked  

incredibly hard to rehearse and prepare their individual pieces which were then recorded and sent to their exam 

board. Their pieces touched on difficult topics like mental health, relationships and life, which they handled with 

excellent sensitivity and maturity. Well done Y11 Drama, Ms Barrallon and everyone else who worked so hard to 

help them achieve these excellent feats! 

Spotlight Health and Wellbeing 

Drama 

Useful Links to help 

you plan how to keep 

fit and healthy during 

this lockdown. 

 Healthy Eating for 
Teens -  NHS Live 
Well, East Well  

 Recipes Teens Can 
Follow   BBC reci-
pes for Teens 

 Gradual Exercise 
Plan - NHS Exercise 
Plan 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/eat-well/healthy-eating-for-teens/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/eat-well/healthy-eating-for-teens/
https:www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/kids-cooking
https:www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/kids-cooking
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/couch-to-5k-week-by-week/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/couch-to-5k-week-by-week/






Urbi et Orbi: Christmas reminds us we are 

all united as brothers and sisters 

“To us a child is born, to us a son is given” (Is 9:6). 

The theme of the Pope’s Christmas message looks 

at how Jesus was born for everyone, “the Son that 

God has given to the entire human family”. 

Pope Francis gave his traditional Christmas  

message and Blessing Urbi et Orbi – To the City of 

Rome and the World – offering words of hope and 

consolation, saying a birth is always a source of 

hope, and “this Child, Jesus, was born ‘to us’  

– without any borders, privileges or exclusions.” 

He pronounced his message in the Hall of  

Benediction of St Peter’s Basilica,. 

The pandemic and safety measures in place led to 

a decision to avoid the risk of large public  

gatherings in St. Peter’s Square and hence to 

broadcast live his message from inside the Basilica. 

We are all brothers and sisters 

The Pope underscored that thanks to the Christ 

Child “we can all call one another brothers and  

sisters” even as we hail from every continent,  

every language and culture, with our own  

identities and differences. He said this  

fundamental reality is something we can all build 

on to address the monumental challenges we are 

facing at this moment in history, such as the  

ecological crisis and serious economic and social 

imbalances worsened by the coronavirus  

pandemic. 

Fraternal unity 

The unity we need and seek as brothers and  

sisters, God has made possible, the Pope said, “by 

giving us his Son Jesus”, a fraternity that is 

“grounded in genuine love”, where we can  Son 

encounter others who are different, feel  

compassion for their sufferings, and draw near and 

care for them even if they “do not belong to my 

family, my ethnic group or my religion.” 

The Pope prayed that the Child of Bethlehem 

might help us open our hearts to help the  

vulnerable, the sick, those unemployed and  

affected by the pandemic, as well as women have 

suffered domestic violence during the lockdowns. 

He also called for a spirit of international  

cooperation starting with health care to ensure all 

will have access to vaccines and treatment. 

Pray for the suffering and work for peace 

“In everyone, I see reflected the face of God, and 

in those who suffer, I see the Lord pleading for my 

help. I see him in the sick, the poor, the  

unemployed, the marginalised, the migrant and 

the refugee.” 

Looking at the lights and shadows in our world, the 

Pope offered his prayers and encouraged all  

people to offer theirs to remember the many  

children worldwide who are victims of war,  

especially in Syria, Iraq and Yemen. P 

Looking at other areas of the world, he prayed that 

the international community be supported in 

efforts to continue the ceasefire in eastern 

Ukraine. And in areas where armed conflicts and 

humanitarian crisis persist, he remembered  

Burkina Faso, Mali, Niger, Ethiopia, Mozambique, 

South Sudan, Nigeria, and Cameroon and for their 

suffering to finally end. 

The Pope remembered the American continent, 

especially affected by the coronavirus pandemic, 

and for a calming of tensions in Chile and  

Venezuela. He recalled the victims of natural  

disasters, He noted the suffering of the Rohingya 

people and that they might find respite and hope. 

Catholic World News 



Safeguarding our pupils at St Matthew Academy 

At St Matthew Academy our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is Mr Young supported by Mrs Wickliffe 

(secondary) and Ms Chick (primary), and our Child Protection Officer is Mrs Laker.  Pupils can contact any 

of our Safeguarding Team during the school day. 

Worried about a child? 

You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns.  Phone immediately if you believe it is ur-

gent. 

 Lewisham MASH (Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub) 020 8314 6660 

 Or call 999 or 101 if you believe a child is in immediate danger 

 Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk 

 NSPCC 0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk 

If you have any comments, queries or concerns  please do not hesitate to get in touch with us by tele-

phone or email using  

Tel: 020 8853 6250 

Email: info@stmatthewacademy.co.uk  

Pope Francis at his general audience address in the library of 

the Apostolic Palace Dec. 16, 2020  

Bring hope, comfort, and help 

Despite the great difficulties we are facing, the 

Pope noted that the Christ child “tells us that pain 

and evil are not the final word”, and he remem-

bered as examples those who “instead work to 

bring hope, comfort and help to those who suffer 

and those who are alone.” 

In conclusion, Pope Francis recalled families who 

are unable to unite today due to the pandemic. He 

prayed that Christmas might help us rediscover 

“the family as a cradle of life and faith, a place of 

acceptance and love, dialogue, forgiveness” and 

“source of peace for all humanity”. 

Wishing all a Merry Christmas, he then gave his 

“Urbi et Orbi” Blessing. 

Catholic World News 
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